                       Going Wobbly

"Standing For The Unborn”

An Open Letter to President McFarland, Holy Cross College

Dear Fr. McFarland:

I hereby resign as Honorary Chaiman of The Campaign for Holy Cross.

I find myself in conscientious objection to the Trustees’ persistence in awarding an honorary degree to Chris Matthews in spite of his pro-abortion views. The Society         of Jesus (Jesuits) recently published an inspiring paper  “Standing for the Unborn”.    Clearly the Holy Cross version should be renamed “Going Wobbly for the Unborn.”

I am astonished that a majority of the Board of Trustees, comprised largely of Holy  Cross graduates and including 5 or 6 Jesuits, would repudiate the Church’s clear and explicit teaching and align themselves and the college with your fallacious assertion    that it is “allowable within Catholic thought.” (See Sidebar)

You’ve successfully diverted attention from the merits, and succeeded in getting a majority of the Board -- including your fellow Jesuits -- to repudiate unequivocal

Church teaching and embrace a pro-choice position on the part of the college.

I only pray that you, and those who voted with you in this scandalous way will  ameliorate your pro-choice views.

Respectfully,

Charles E.F. Millard, ’54, L.H.D., ‘99

Chairman of the Board, 1977 – 1982

HOLY CROSS ALUMNI, STUDENTS, PARENTS, FRIENDS:

Contact Fr. McFarland and/or Board Chairman Collins

TO LET THEM KNOW OF YOUR DISAGREEMENT.

By Mail to:  College of The Holy Cross, Worcester, MA 01610

By Telephone or Email to:

              Fr. Michael McFarland                                                    Michael F. Collins, MD

                      508.793.2525                                                                   617.789.3187

           mmcfarland@holycross.edu                                             michaelcollins@cchcs.org                       

                           If anyone needs further information, I can be reached at:

                           26 Fenwick Avenue, Fenwick, CT 06475. 860.388.0815

                                                         oxygent@webtv.net

